## TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission July 13, 2016

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Brian Hasbrouck, DPW Op. Mgr., Dan Warren, Cemetery Supervisor, Jason Jones

Meeting opened at 9:03 am

Minutes of June 08, 2016 were approved

Seven (7) deeds signed

Jean presented what could be the new Rules and Regulation pamphlet. She will consult with RV Printing for pamphlet/brochure ideas and a quote.

Per Mike Rademacher via phone, construction for the columbarium should start early-mid August. Expected delivery of the columbarium should be the end of August. Dan suggested we contact Officer Conroy about a detail. Michele will do that closer to August, as well as contacting Mr. Bowes about clearing the road.

Jean discussed the request for additional markers for S-27 again. It was discovered that 3 graves are already marked with niche markers. Commission approved one additional marker.

Cemetery Commission Meeting July 8, 2016 Page 2

Commission discussed the moving of the Police Monument at the flower circle to allow for single graves. Both Brian and Michele had conversations with Captain Flynn. An option may be to make the first row urn graves. One tree will have to be removed. Discussion is tabled till next meeting.

Jean discussed the complaint of the broken vases on the headstone of CC-26. Family believes they were broken off from the landscapers. Jean sent an email to the supervisor of C&W Services and got no response back. Also discussed was the vandalism of flowers. There has been concern from 3 families regarding stolen flowers. Jean will contact someone at the police station to see if they have any suggestions.

Monthly tally was reviewed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:56 am Next meeting will be August 10, 2016

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith